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Plymouth Township Welcomes Deputy Fire Marshals
In preparation for the retirement of Plymouth Township’s long-time fire marshal, the Township Council welcomed two deputy fire marshals Monday night.

The Plymouth Township Council voted unanimously to hire Christopher Heleniak and Michael Sturm as deputy fire marshals. Vice Chairman Chris Manero swore them into their new posts. 

Heleniak and Sturm will help fill out the fire marshal’s office following the retirement of Fire Marshal Andy Mount on Oct. 1. According to the resolution that was read during the meeting, Mount “answered unlimited calls” during work and non-work hours throughout his tenure, which began on Jan. 26, 1998. Mount also served as emergency management coordinator. 

“It’s been a pleasure working with you,” Councilwoman Lenore Bruno said to Mount. “You did a great job.” 

This spring, the Township Council swore in Michael Matusheski as fire marshal. Officials said they brought Matusheski in prior to Mount’s departure to ensure a “smooth transition.” 

[bookmark: _GoBack]In other business, the Plymouth Township Council presented commendations to players and coaches from Plymouth Township Little League softball teams. The governing body recognized the minors division, which features athletes ages 8 to 10 years old. Among the season’s achievements, the girls earned two victories in sectionals. The Council also honored the little league softball division - which features players ages 10 to 12 years old - for winning a divisional championship, as well as two victories in sectional. 
Council Vice Chairman Chris Manero commended the teams for hosting the state championship. 
“You really did a great job representing Plymouth Township with the utmost pride,” Manero said. 
In other business, Environmental Advisory Board Chairman Bill Sabey presented Plymouth Township Council with an award recognizing the township’s commitment to clean energy. When Plymouth Township adopted its Ready for 100 renewable energy resolution in April, it was the sixth municipality in Montgomery County to do so. At present, 21 municipalities in southeastern Pennsylvania have adopted similar resolutions pledging to reduce energy usage and incorporate more renewable energy in coming years. 
“We’ve really got a lot of momentum in Montgomery County,” Sabey said.
